
Dear Parents/Guardians  

Friday 2nd October 2020 

Mrs Amanda Ryan, Principal  

Theme: World Space Week  
SMSC Focus: Social   

 

This week’s assembly: 
Science Department to deliver 

space assembly  

Thought for the Week: 

"There are billions of places out there that we know nothing 

about.  The fact that we know nothing about them excites me, 

and I want to go and find out about them.  And that is what 

science is.” Brian Cox 

SMSC (Spiritual, Moral, Social & Cultural) Corner  

Miss Owen  

I am delighted to share with you this week’s newsletter and am particularly proud of the feature about Holly Brown who is 
now the Head Student at Birkenhead Head Sixth Form College.  Holly was an absolute credit to Hillside and some of you 
may still remember with great fondness, as I do, Holly singing and signing in our Choir at Presentation Evening.  I know she 
fought off tough competition to become the Head Student at College, a role she will excel in. 
 
In other news, if you have young children or know anyone who is currently making choices about which secondary school 
to apply for, please pass on this newsletter to them.  We have tours available outside of school hours and are very excited 
that our first ever ‘Virtual Open Evening’ will be going live next week.  We have much to be proud of at Hillside and can’t 
wait to give the Year 6 pupils a taste of everything that is on offer. 



Former Hillside pupil named Head Student at leading sixth form college 
 

A former pupil at the school has been chosen to 
represent one of the country’s leading sixth form 
colleges as its Head Student for the 2020-21 
academic year.  
 
Holly Brown, who completed her GCSEs at Hillside 
in 2019, was chosen to be Birkenhead Sixth Form 
College’s Head Student out of a year group of more 
than 800 at the Wirral institution.   
 
She now leads a team of 30 Student Ambassadors 
at the College who work alongside staff on such 
things as student engagement, wellbeing and 
events, often being the first smiling faces that new 
students and their parents will meet in their 
journeys to becoming part of the College 
community.  
 
Holly, who is taking A Levels in Law, English Literature and Spanish, made herself known in her first year in sixth form, 
winning the leading role as Sandy in the College’s production of Grease despite never having acted before.  Sadly, audiences 
were never able to hear her stunning singing voice on stage as the March show had to be cancelled due to the pandemic.  
 
Holly said: “It’s a big honour to be named Head Student at Birkenhead Sixth Form College and I’m excited for the year to 
come.  Things are obviously a bit different this year to the way things normally are, but we’ve got lots of things going on 
virtually already, and we’ve got loads more ideas for how to run clubs and activities for students to get involved with.” 
She continued: “I loved my time at Hillside, and I’ll always have lovely memories from high school.  I decided to come over to 
this college because it has the best options of subjects I wanted to take, and it’s obviously has a really good reputation for 
education in the area.” 
 
“I wanted a new experience, and it still feels fresh and exciting coming over here to the Wirral every day even though it’s 
really quick and easy to get to.” 
 
Holly is planning to spend a year working in Spain after she completes her A Levels before returning to the UK to study French 
and Spanish at university.  

Times Tables Rockstars  

A massive well done to our  TT Rockstars this week, they are: 

Year 7:  

Ethan Richardson 7SMC, Holly Boughey 7TG and Fearne Barrett 7SMC 

Year 8:  

Kira Dodd 8RLC, Jessica Harrington 8SE and Virginia Horvath 8SDo 



What are we reading... 

Mrs Hinde  

Reading regularly, and accessing a range of different writing styles, is a brilliant way 
to develop pupils’ vocabulary; research has shown that the more often children 
read, the better they perform in exams in all subjects.  
 
For Year 11 pupils in particular, reading challenging texts is one of the ways we 
continue to develop vital exam skills. 
 
Mr Wardale’s form, 11SW, are reading ‘The Secret Diary of a Barrister’ during Reg-
ister And Read.  This brilliant non-fiction text explores knotty legal issues and is full 
of real-world examples of how the law works.   The book also gives pupils an in-
sight into the fascinating career of a barrister.  
 
Mr Wardale said: “This is just a great book.  When I read it myself this summer, I knew it was a book that would inspire my 
form.  
 
“We have loved our Wednesday and Thursday reading sessions, we’ve learnt so much about the world of law.” 



Safeguarding, Emotional Wellbeing 

and Mental Health Bulletin 

Schools Liaison Officer 
 

To strengthen our links in the community, and in conjunction with Merseyside 
police we are pleased to say that we will have a  police schools liaison officer who 
will now visit school regularly.  The police officer will be in school every Friday 
morning and will be a friendly face around school for pupils to talk to you and get 
to know.  The officer will also offer support on pastoral and safeguarding matters 
where appropriate and will play a role in educating pupils about the law and how 
to be a positive member of the wider community.  This is support that has 
worked successfully in the past and we are pleased to have been offered this 
provision again from Merseyside Police.  If any parents/guardians would like to 
discuss this further, or if they would ever like advice or support from our schools 
officer please don't hesitate to contact me or your child's Progress Leader. 

 

Brighter Horizons4u Counselling Service 
 

We are so proud and amazed at the resilience and courage that our pupils have shown 
in their return to school and the positive attitude that they are displaying in such 
uncertain times for us all.  We do understand that the current situation can cause 
additional anxiety and stress on emotional wellbeing and we want to take this 
opportunity to remind parents/guardians that as a school we commission a 
professional counselling service who are currently in school 2 days per week.  If you 
feel your child would benefit from this service please contact your child's Progress 
Leader, Carla Sheils (Home Liaison/Safeguarding Officer) or me. Mrs Cross 


